City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

September 10, 2012

7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on September 10, 2012 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Mary James, Jeff Chance, and Matthew Cox.  Absent was Council President Cyrus Wert. Also present were City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke of HE, Chuck Strickland, and Nina Hawkins.
Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Nanette Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting.  Jeff Chance led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Consent Agenda – Mary James made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of public hearing and regular city council meeting, and approve payment of bills).  Matthew Cox seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Holladay Engineering Report - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that there was nothing new to report except on the Wastewater Planning Grant addressed in the next item.
DEQ FY2011 Wastewater Planning Grant #341-2011-7 – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that the Revised Draft of the Wastewater Facility Plan (August 2012) had been submitted to DEQ.  City Clerk Sandra McKee asked about DEQ loan funding for sewer projects.  She had heard from IRWA that DEQ had 50 million for sewer project loans that they hadn’t expected this year.  Mr. Gehrke said he would look into this funding.
Washington County All Hazard Mitigation Plan - Mayor Rhodes explained that Washington County had been working on an All Hazard Mitigation Plan and had included cities in the county plan as well.  She explained that by having this plan in place it would help to get funding for these types of issues.  Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton completed a Vulnerability Assessment on the City of Cambridge for the plan.  City Clerk Sandra McKee created a City of Cambridge All Hazard Mitigation Plan with goals and actions.  Mayor Rhodes had approved this plan and sent it on to Washington County to include in their plan.  The council reviewed the plans and was pleased to see a plan in place.
Update Future Land Use and Zoning Maps – The council reviewed the proposed Zoning Map for the City of Cambridge.  No changes were requested.  Mayor Rhodes will work with it and make proposed changes for the Comprehensive Plan so rezoning can move forward.  She will try to have this done for the next meeting.
Adjourn – Matthew Cox made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mary James seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 7:53 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor

